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Aberdeenshire UNISON

Briefing for Elected Members on Budget Proposals to be considered at the Full Council Meeting on 10th Feb 2011

Aberdeenshire UNISON is deeply concerned at the impact that cuts to public services will have on the local economy in Aberdeenshire. We share the views of respected economists such as Joseph Stiglitz, Paul Krugman and David Blanchflower that public service cuts will damage the fragile recovery by increasing unemployment, reducing tax receipts and significantly decreasing spending in the local economy. Unemployment in Aberdeen City and Aberdeenshire currently stands at 5,300. Cutting 900 fte jobs in Aberdeenshire alongside planned redundancies in the City will increase unemployment in the area by 34% at a time when the number of job vacancies in Scotland has fallen by 60% between 2007 and 2010. This does not make economic sense.
It is also important to note that for every £1 earned by a public service worker, almost 70p goes back into local shops and businesses. This is particularly significant in an area such as Aberdeenshire, where most public service staff are also residents of Aberdeenshire or Aberdeen City.

UNISON is also concerned that the proposed cuts to jobs and services by Aberdeenshire Council will impact significantly on women, both as workers and carers. 

We welcome Aberdeenshire’s commitment to avoiding compulsory redundancies if at all possible and we recognise that Aberdeenshire is in the very difficult position of having to implement the cuts of the Tory-Lib Dem Coalition and the Scottish Government’s Budget settlement. However, we are concerned that Aberdeenshire’s high standards of education and social care for its most vulnerable citizens will be undermined by these budget proposals.

Education
We remain very concerned that the proposals to drastically reduce the numbers of classroom assistants and support for learning auxiliaries(SFLs) will significantly impact on the opportunities for children with disabilities and other learning support needs to achieve their potential in school. 

Aberdeenshire Council has a duty to meet statutory requirements under the Additional Support for Learning legislation. These have been put in place to ensure that children with a range of additional support needs can get the support they need in school – support ranging from help with their learning to care and medical support. The council has a good record in supporting these children and has made “inclusion” in education a reality for many of these children. 
However, to do this they have relied on the hard work and commitment of classroom assistants and SFLs. If the numbers of learning support staff are cut as proposed, our most vulnerable children will not get the support they need to make the most of their education, and a greater burden of support will fall on class teachers, taking them away from their teaching role, and disadvantaging all pupils.
Already we are seeing the knock-on effects on the service of cuts in learning support staff through the ending of temporary contracts. Our members warn us that if this situation continues, it is very likely that the EL&L service will not be able to satisfactorily support all the children with additional support needs, and that all pupils will suffer as a result. We believe that once parents appreciate the potential impact on the education of the most vulnerable children and the knock on effect for other pupils, that they may well challenge the Council on this decision.
There is also an impact on staff morale, with learning support staff feeling that they are viewed as expendable, rather than as a key part of the “learning team” around the child.

The vast majority of staff in these roles are women and cutting these posts will have a significant effect on women’s employment.

We would urge you to reconsider the decision to target learning support staff for cuts.
Social Work

Social work provides services to the most vulnerable residents of Aberdeenshire and their families. Almost every person will need a social work service for themselves or their families within their lifetime.

UNISON is concerned at proposals to save money by cutting a range of services to people with disabilities and older people. This will increase the burden on their carers many of whom will be women.

The proposals include plans to review a range of services and care packages and to reduce the number of Care Managers. We are concerned that this comes at a time when we know the number of older people in Aberdeenshire is increasing and there is greater demand for disability services.

We are concerned that service reductions will mean that the availability of services to enable people to remain within their own homes and within their community is diminished. This will not meet the needs of our vulnerable elderly and disabled citizens and will potentially cost more for the Council in the longer term.

UNISON is also concerned about proposals to review the numbers of front line social work and para-professional staff and the review of the Social Work Out of Hours service. We would be concerned if this resulted in a reduction in staff who are skilled and trained to deal with some of the most challenging aspects of the Social Work role such as Child Protection and Offender Management amongst others. We are also concerned at a potential reduction in social work emergency services during the evening, weekend and holiday periods.

Other

Members have brought to our attention a range of other concerns about the likely impact on services of increased charges, the non-filling of vacancies, etc and we will be monitoring this very closely and highlighting gaps in services as appropriate.
As a trade union we are also concerned about the impact on the staff left to provide key services with reduced staffing and resources. Aberdeenshire Council has always recognised that it will get the best from its staff if it treats them with respect, ensures a good work/life balance and provides family friendly policies. We fear that if this goes, staff sickness and stress levels will increase, and motivation will go down. At the end of the day, this could cost more to the council.

Conclusion


As the largest trade union, we will continue to work with the council to minimise the impact of the budget cuts on jobs and services. However, we will look for 

· A continued commitment to avoid compulsory redundancies

· A commitment to maintain services to the most vulnerable

· A commitment to monitor the impact of the loss or reduction of services

· A commitment to avoid outsourcing, especially given the lack of any evidence that it is cost effective in the long run.
We would welcome the opportunity to meet with you and discuss further our concerns.
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